Tenant Rights in Your USDA
Apartment Complex
As a tenant living in an apartment complex financed by United States Department of Agriculture (USDA), you have rights beyond those of most tenants.  
Some of your rights are:

· You have greater protection against evictions. You may also be paying less than market rent. It is important to know that tenants who move out or are evicted from such housing may lose their federal housing assistance. 

· Your landlord may not evict you or refuse to renew your lease except for a

material violation of your lease or another good reason.  You have a right to a one-year lease.  You cannot be evicted for no reason.
· To evict you, your landlord must first give you a written notice about how you 

violated the lease.  The notice must state a date by which you must correct any lease violation or pay any money owed.  You have a chance to request a meeting with your landlord to try to resolve the problem.

· You may appeal many of your landlord’s decisions other than eviction through a grievance and appeals procedure.  You may grieve a landlord's failure to make repairs, a landlord's lease violation or a rule change.

Things that may be grounds for eviction include:

· One or more substantial or major violations of the lease agreement;
· Nonpayment or repeated late payment of rent or other financial obligations under the lease beyond any grace period; 
· Conviction for engaging in or allowing others to engage in drug use, manufacture or sale in the apartment complex, or admitting you have done so;
· Repeated minor violations of the lease which harm your neighbors, the management, or the apartment complex.

More information about your rights as a tenant of USDA housing is available at Northwest Justice Project’s Bellingham office at (360)734-8680.
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